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Moorland Road 
Harpenden 

Hertfordshire 
AL5 4LE 

Tel: 01582 767939 
Email: admin@lea-pri.herts.sch.uk 

@leaprimary                     

Dear Parents and Carers  

I hope that you have now all had the chance to read the long awaited OFSTED 
report and if not, here is the link. It is an amazingly positive report and, as I 
said earlier this week, it is a testament to the incredible work and  
professionalism of Mr Berry, the teachers, teaching assistants and support 
team at The Lea. 

It was lovely to see so many parents at the ‘Meet the Teacher’ events this 
week and to hear how useful you’ve found these and for the opportunity to 
have an informal chat with your child’s class teacher. For those who were 
unable to attend, the PowerPoints will be on the school website shortly. On 
Tuesday at 5:30, I will be holding my first ‘Meet the Head’ session where I 
shall outline our priorities for the forthcoming year and I look forward to  
seeing you there too. 

We have been so lucky with the weather so far this September but the mist 
this morning felt very autumnal and next week looks a little more unsettled so 
it’s probably time to dust off the rain jackets! In line with our Healthy Schools 
Policy, the children will be outside for breaks and PE so a light rain jacket 
would be ideal for next week. 

Tracey Berry  
Head Teacher  

September 2023 
Fri 15, 2:55-3:15pm Meet the Teacher – Y1 / Y2 
Tue 19, 5:30-6pm Meet the Headteacher 
Wed 20 Y6 History Off the Page WW2 
Wed 20, 5-5:45pm Y6 parents PGL meeting   
Thu 21 Y4 Peace Day – Methodist  
    Church 
Thu 21, 12-2pm Y4/5 Rapid Fire Cricket 
Mon 25 Y6 Crucial Crew visit 
Mon 25, 7-8:30pm Governors TLC Meeting 
Tue 26 Y4 Verulamium Museum visit 
Tue 26, 7:30-9pm PTA AGM (all welcome!) 
Wed 27 Y6 TLM 
 
October 2023 
Mon 2, 7-8:30pm Governors Resources Meeting 
Wed 4, 9-10am Nur/Rec Learn & Share  
    Morning for parents 
Wed 11, 9:10-9:40am Y2 Harvest Assembly 
Thu 12 Y5 Trip to Science Museum 
Wed 18, 3:40-7pm Parents evening 
Thu 19, 3:40-7pm Parents evening 
Mon 23 - Fri 27 Half Term 
 
November 2023 
Wed 1, 9:10-10:15am Reception Open Morning 
Thu 9, 9:10-10:15am Reception Open Morning 
Tue 14, 9:10-10:15am Reception Open Morning 
Thu 16, 7-9pm Governors FGB Meeting 
Fri 24, 9:10-10:15am Reception Open Morning 
Mon 27, 12:30-3pm Y4 Singing at Memorial Hall 
 
December 2023 
Wed 20 Term Ends (1.15pm) 
 
January 2024 
Thu 4 Inset Day 
Fri 5 Start of Term 
Mon 15, 7-8:30pm Governors TLC Meeting 
Mon 22, 7-8:30pm Governors Resources Meeting 
 

For a longer term view of key dates please visit  
our school website at https://lea-
pri.herts.sch.uk/news-dates/calendar 
 

School lunch option on Arbor - Whole school 
PGL meeting - Y6 
No more sweets/cakes in school - Whole school 
Ofsted report - Whole school 
New PTA committee - Whole school 

SEND Parent Courses 
Parent Support Autumn Term 2023 - this booklet outlines the courses that are 
being run by external providers over the Autumn term 2023 to support par-
ents and families who have a child or children with additional needs. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS, NOTIFICATIONS AND SCHOOL EVENTS  

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

LETTERS SENT HOME THIS WEEK 

The Lea Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Tracey Berry 
 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 

Our attendance target is 97%.  Total attendance for last week was 
96.75%.  

SPOTLIGHT ON GOVERNORS  

Last night, the full governing body met for their first 
meeting of the academic year. This was an opportunity 
to hear about the school’s plans for the year ahead.  
We are pleased to share that Paul Goodwin will  
continue as Chair of Governors for another year, with  

      Rachel Osborn as Vice Chair.  

DONATIONS 

Donations to our school can be made via the online 
KindLink page. These can be a one off payment or 
monthly donations. All are welcome and gratefully received. 

mailto:admin@lea-pri.herts.sch.uk
https://lea-pri.herts.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/OFSTED-Report-June-2023.pdf
https://lea-pri.herts.sch.uk/news-dates/calendar
https://lea-pri.herts.sch.uk/news-dates/calendar
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/dspl7-the-hub/UploadedDocument/baa9c29e-a824-4b1a-aef0-bc78c4344bc7/parenting-support-autumn-term-2023-electronic-version.pdf
https://donate.kindlink.com/Lea-School-Association/4390
https://donate.kindlink.com/Lea-School-Association/4390
https://donate.kindlink.com/Lea-School-Association/4390
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Team Points 

Sapphire was the winning team this week. Well done!  

 

The Lea Superstars 

Nursery   Freya 

For being so helpful and a superstar at tidy up time.  

Reception  Clara 

For engaging in her learning and looking after the learning 
environment.  

Year 1   Rory 
For excellent counting in maths.   

   Freya 
For super writing in our history lesson.   

Year 2   Ayla 
For challenging herself in English to write extra super sen-
tences!  

Year 3   Alfie 

For making a huge effort to improve his handwriting.  

Year 4   Misha 
For role-modelling our school value of kindness.  

Year 5   Stanley & Tao Yin 
For working really well together as learning partners in 
maths.  

Year 6   Kye & Divine 

For having a positive mindset in maths.  

   Emily 

For being a great role model in Y6.  

AWARDS  

A new PTA Committee for 2023-2024 

We need your help please! The four of us (Rachael, Lauren, 
Charlotte and Cathryn) announced at the AGM back in  
September 2022 that we will be stepping down from our roles 
on the PTA committee from this new academic year 2023-
2024. 

We are looking for some new and enthusiastic parents who 
would like to step up to help run the events and fundraisers at 
the school! The official roles on offer will be Chair, Treasurer 
and Secretary, we also have a Vice Chair at the moment, so 
the more the merrier!  

If you are interested and would like to know more, please 
don't hesitate to get in touch with one of us and we can share 
with you what's involved.  

You can send me (Cathryn) a message on 07394406612 or 
email me at cathryn.egan@gmail.com or 
leaschoolpta@hotmail.co.uk, or catch us at the school gate! 
It’s a great opportunity to be more involved in school life and 
give back to the community.  

We plan to step down and elect the new committee at the 
AGM, which will be taking place Tuesday 26th Sept from 730-
9pm in the school hall. 

If we don’t fulfil these roles I’m afraid there won’t be a PTA at 
the Lea, meaning we won’t  be in the position to fundraise for 
the school, run discos and raffles, Easter and summer fairs for 
the children and families at the Lea. It would be a great 
shame, as these events have raised so much money for the 
school and contributed to a wonderful community feel 
amongst us all! So please if you have the time and eagerness 
to be involved and give back so much to the school and  
community get in touch.  

PTA 

Talk to your child about this word and what it means.  Try to 
use it in everyday conversation at home.  

 

Our Class Word of the Week 

Nursery 
 explore 

Reception 
 amazing 

Year 1 
 vocabulary 

Year 2 
 experiences 

Year 3 
 dismal 

Year 4 
 splendid 

Year 5 
 tenacity 

Year 6 
 elusive 
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